

## THE WHITELEY

## **INFORMATION NOTICE 141**

Dear Neighbour,

## Re: Crash Deck Installation - Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> July & Sunday 4<sup>th</sup> July.

Please be informed that we have received permission from Westminster City Council for extended working hours this weekend, to enable the installation of a crash deck on site. The crash deck is necessary to protect people who are entering and leaving the site from construction works that are about to start on the retained façade along the Queensway elevation.

In terms of sound, the procedure will be undertaken using a hand rather than mechanical ratchet approach and involves joining metal tubes and wooden planks. Because of the location of the deck, much of the work needs to be undertaken when there are limited people on site and therefore permission has been given for extended Saturday hours between 13.00-18.00hrs and on Sunday 10.00-18.00hrs.

Should you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Ashley Wright, community liaison advisor – 07385 402432. If you have any other questions, please email <a href="https://whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com">whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com</a>. Your query will be responded to within 48 hours.

Kind regards,

The Laing O'Rourke Team